Library & Learning Support Services – Meeting Minutes
DATE:    April 25th 2008                                

TIME:      2:00 – 3:30

LOCATION:  Room 105

Members present: Rosa Armendariz, Ed Bolds, Christina Goff, JoAnn Hobbs, Le Pham Le, Richard Tan, Nancy Ybarra, Carol Love and Karen Stanton.
1. Review and approval of minutes

The minutes of the February 22nd meeting were reviewed and approved.
2. Announcements

· Christina reported on her presentation at the Student Learning Outcome (SLO) workshop sponsored by the Council of the Chief Librarians (CCL) in Southern California. Her presentation was well received. She will be repeating her presentation for the northern California chapter of CCL on April 30th.

· Nancy reported that TLP now has its own link on the LMC website.  In addition to the documents generated by TLP, L&LSS assessment reports and information can also be posted there to make it more assessable to the wider LMC community.
· Christina made a presentation on the activities of the L&LSS along with other constituents of TLP to the academic senate on the state of college wide assessment.

· Christina reported on the status of her assessment project she is working on in conjunction with instructors teaching English 100. Her preliminary findings thus far indicate that the orientations provided by the librarians do affect the quality of resources students utilize for their research projects.  The assessment project will be re-run again in  Fall 2008 to increase the number of participating Eng 100 instructors and to collect a larger sample of data.  Nancy suggested that Christina come to an English department or flex meeting to acquaint both part and full time English department instructors with her project and how they can get involved.

3.   Creating program specific SLOs for each L&LSS service
· Nancy stated that the assessment process is generally a 2 year cycle.  The immediate goal of the L&LSS group is to have each one of the constituent services create an assessment project and plan.  Each L&LSS service should choose an assessment question that they really want to investigate or learn more about. The assessment question chosen should ideally be based on the PSLOs identified by the department each L&LSS is aligned with.
· The discussion of how to create an assessment project began with the review and discussion of Christina’s Eng 100 library orientation assessment project. Christina led the group through all the steps she went through from creating the question to collecting the data.

·  The group then took a look at preliminary PSLOs under consideration for the computer science lab. Much discussion ensued on how these PSLOs could be translated into an assessment question and project. A possible question that Karen Stanton indicated she was interest in is how students enrolled in the computer gaming courses utilized the lab.
· For the Reading Writing Center, there was discussion around doing some assessment of how students were benefiting from the assistance students received to improve their reading skills.
· The group had a lively discussion on what assessment projects might be undertaken regarding the new ESL lab. Nancy emphasized that question chosen to investigate need not be humongous, but something as basic as what student populations are utilizing the lab and for what reasons.  

· Do to the reorganization of the tutoring model, an assessment question for tutoring has not yet crystallized, but Rosa indicated that one will be forthcoming as the various components come online.  

4. Tutoring discussion
· Rosa provided an update on the status of the new tutoring model.  Informational sharing sessions have taken place with the academic senate, SGC and department chairs. The implementation of the new model is being guided by a number of individuals including, Rosa, Ruth Goodin, Catherine Cook and a tutoring advisory committee.
· The L&LSS group to a formal voted to also endorse the new tutoring model. Tutoring at LMC will now “live” within the L&LSS framework for assessment and professional development purposes. 
. 

5. Meeting Schedule for fall 08 

           Christina will be emailing L&LSS committee members in the early fall 08 semester to 
            determine what would be the best meeting date and time for the upcomingt academic 
            year.
